March 15, 1944 Mr. Vic Newman Woolf Bros. Kansas City, Missouri Dear Vic: For a good many years nearly all of my clothes were made by Hickey-Freeman, and they were easy to order because a representative called at the Eldridge Hotel twice a year with his swatches. These clothes are no longer sold in Lawrence, and I am wondering if you have an arrangement whereby men may call at the store to select swatches and order suits and coats. If you do, it might be possible for me to come down and make a selection. It was good to see you the other day, and the boys came away very happy with their selections. We are fortunate parents in that our youngsters put new clothes at the top of their lists for birthdays and Christmases. With best wishes, I am Sincerely, Dolph Simons DS:df